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Growth and Excellence, Every Day

Designated Safeguarding Lead: Miss L Shephard Deputy DSL: Mr A Dawson, Miss K King and Mrs S Cannon
If you are worried a child is at risk of harm, please contact one of the above or Social Care Direct on 0345 8503503 Copies of the 
Safeguarding Policy can be obtained from the school office or downloaded from the school website. 
https://cherrytreeacademy.org/safeguarding/

Term Dates - 2024/25

Easter
Holiday starts - Monday 7 April 2025

Back to school - Tuesday 22 April 2025

Summer half term
Holiday starts - Monday 26 May 2025
Back to school - Monday 2 June 2025

Summer holiday

Holiday starts Wednesday 23 July 2025
Inset Days (subject to change):

Monday 21st July 2025
Tuesday 22nd July 2025

Dear Families,

Firstly, thank you, as always for your unwavering support. This half term, although short, has been 
incredible! We had a one day inspection, from Ofsted, last week, who praised the leadership of the 
school; as well as commenting on the significant improvements on teaching and learning. Our staff, 
across school, work tirelessly to ensure the smooth and efficient running of Cherry Tree – from cleaning 
staff to leaders. Once the report is published, I will, of course, share it with you.

As we draw to the end of the spring term we have lots going on! From sports activities, trips and Easter 
parent crafts (which was incredibly well attended). As you know, school closes for two weeks today 
until Tuesday 22nd April, reopening at 08:45. 

After Easter, we have a number of new staff joining us. Mrs Lindley is covering Mrs Wilkinson’s 
maternity and Mrs Greensmith is taking over from Mrs Dunford in Reception who has decided to retire. 

I am also delighted to announce that Mrs Wilkinson our EYFS Lead has given birth a delightful baby girl, 
Isabel. Mother, baby and family are doing great! 

This week, Mrs Browne has joined us as learning mentor. 

Thank you, as always for your support. Have a wonderful Easter break.

https://cherrytreeacademy.org/safeguarding/


Stars of the Week









🏫🎉 Attendance Challenge! 🎉🏫

Be at school, on time, every day for the first two weeks of term after the Easter break, and you’ll get the 
chance to enjoy our amazing inflatable obstacle course and disco castle! 🏰🎶

The challenge runs for the first two weeks of term—don’t miss out on the fun! 😃✨

#BeInSchool #EveryDayCounts #InflatableFun



Attendance
04/04/2025

Reception 90%

Reception/Year 1 97%

Year 1/2 96%

Year 2 90%

Year 3 / 4
Miss King

90%

Year 3 / 4
Miss Hamed

91%

Year 5 94%

Year 5/6 86%

Year 6 92%



🌟 At Cherry Tree Academy, we have such a fantastic team of staff who always go 
above and beyond! 🌟

We believe it’s important to recognise their hard work and dedication, so we’ve created 
a 'Staff Shout Out' form where you can share how and why a member of our team has 
shone each week. 💫

Click the link below to submit your shout outs – we look forward to seeing your 
suggestions and will be sure to share them! 😊

https://forms.office.com/e/SvptudGmcV

https://forms.office.com/e/SvptudGmcV


Parent feedback:

Your feedback is important to us. Please complete our short 
survey, link is below:

https://forms.office.com/e/aPxynqAAdM

https://forms.office.com/e/aPxynqAAdM






EV Chargers: Supporting Sustainability

As part of our commitment to sustainability, Waterton Academy Trust has installed 
electric vehicle (EV) chargers in our staff car park. 

These chargers support our long-term environmental goals by encouraging the use of 
cleaner transport options.

The chargers are available for staff use only, at a charge, covering the cost of electricity 
and maintenance.



https://www.wakefiel
d.gov.uk/freeschoolm
eals

https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals




A huge thank you to 
everyone who took the time 
to complete our attendance 
questionnaire! 🙌

Your voice matters to us, 
and we’ve carefully analysed 
the results to help shape our 
next steps as an attendance 
team.



Final Chance to Earn 
Attendance Stamps! 

⭐ This week is your last chance to 

collect those all-important attendance 
stamps to spend in the shop next 
week! 🏆🛍️

Make sure you’re in school and on 
time every day to grab your star 
stamps—don’t miss out! ⏰✨





Cherry Tree Academy are looking at additional ways that we can support both families and children, 
to improve school attendance. 

We know that attending school has a big input into children's outcomes but we also know that things 
can sometimes make it hard for parents and carers to get their children to school. 

We would like to hear from as many parents and carers as possible to understand your views on 
school attendance. 

The responses to the questionnaire will be used to find out about common challenges so we can find 
ways to support families and schools to address these.

https://forms.office.com/e/NF8BTgdn2b

https://forms.office.com/e/NF8BTgdn2b






Trustees of Waterton Academy Trust have now approved the proposal to reduce the Planned 
Admission Number (PAN) for Cherry Tree Academy. 

From the 2026/27 academic year, the PAN for Reception will be reduced from 45 to 30 
pupils. 

This decision was made following a thorough consultation process, which ran from 
December 2024 to January 2025, and after careful consideration of current and forecasted 
pupil numbers, local demographic trends, and the feedback from the local authority.

Further information can be found on our website: 

www.cherrytreeacademy.org/apply-for-a-place-at-our-school

Important Information

http://www.cherrytreeacademy.org/apply-for-a-place-at-our-school


Attendance
Every week that a pupil achieves 100% attendance, they will received 2 stamps in their 
attendance passports. Later this term, children will be able to swap their stamps for 
prizes!



School Gates

A gentle reminder that school gates open at 08:40 and 
close at 09:00.

At home time, the gates will open at 15:10 and close at 
15:30. 



Healthy Snacks



Healthy Snacks



Lateness and punctuality 

We've noticed an increase in pupils arriving late to school 
recently. Arriving on time is so important, as it sets a 
positive tone for the rest of their day. 

Please make sure your child is at school on time every 
day. 

Let’s work together to give them the best start! 





Please do comment, share and like our posts on Facebook and X. Our handles are:

x.com/CherryTree_SCH

Search Facebook for Cherry Tree Academy 2024/2025

https://x.com/CherryTree_SCH
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61563081396444
































Updated information 



Updated information 



Please remember that only those, with the necessary 
permit, should be parking OR driving along Cobblers Lane 
within the School Street section at drop off and pick up 
times. 

The restrictions are enforceable and £60 fines can be issued. 

I know we all want to keep our children as safe as possible.

Thank you for your support.





This Week in Pictures



Parking Request
The council have brought in restrictions on the section of 
Cobblers Lane that runs in front of our school and the 
Holy Family school.  

The restrictions are legally binding.  

Despite this, on the last visit by West Yorkshire Police, 
they spoke to 20-30 drivers who were not adhering to 
the restrictions.  

To clarify, the street is closed to all vehicles, except those 
with a valid permit, from 8.30 am to 9.10 am and again 
from 2.45 pm to 3.25 pm. 

These restrictions are in place is to try to ensure the 
safety of the children and families walking to and from 
school.  

The police will be making routine checks and will be 
issuing penalties to those who are not abiding by the 
restrictions.  

Those parents/carers who drive to school but do not 
qualify for a permit we have a park and stride site at the 
Cobblers Pub which you are welcome to use.  

Thank you for your support in this matter.  I am sure 
everyone agrees that the safety of our children is 
priority.  

• Mr Dawson will be available to meet 
with parents, from any class, to discuss 
things that are going well and take 
questions from parents and carers. 

• If you are interested in meeting with 
Mr Dawson, please contact Mrs Hayes, 
in the school office.

• An appointment, in person or via the 
telephone will be arranged. 

• Parent views are vital to our school’s 
success. 

Meet the Headteacher…

Give your views | Ofsted Parent View

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views

